MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

MEETING 10TH JANUARY 2018
AT THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICES

Present: Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Joanna Cornford, Cllr Pauline O 
                   Connor, Cllr Matt Scott, Gill Grey, Ray Taylor, Rosalind 
                   Morton, Cllr Samantha Bambridge, David Morrish, Mathew 
                   White and Katie Tillings.

Apologies: Cllr Emma Dawson, Cllr Martyn Pennington


Actions from the Meeting:

Action: Cllr Hannah Scott & Gill Grey to contact East Kent Housing , ALMO and Orbit with Reference to the New Housing Development Plan.
Action: Cllr H Scott and Gill Grey to work on the environmental scoping / assessment document.
Action: Mathew White to contact Moat Developments with reference 
                To the New Housing Development Plan.
Action: Cllr Matt Scott to attend Westgate’s Youth Group and to   
                Invite members to the steering group meeting on the 6th 
                February?
Action: Ray Taylor to publish Minutes.

Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford and Ray Taylor to look at covenants on 
                Building Land in Westgate.
Action: Cllr Pauline O Connor to put Statistics together for the area, 
                And contact Helen Johnson from TDC for assistance.
Action: David Morrish to look further at the TDC infrastructure Plan and write the infrastructure section of the NP.
Action: David Morrish to start to design the internal Roads/ Cycle & Footpaths for the new development. To communicate with Matt White on the design.

Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to finalize the NP Introduction Page.
Action: Cllr Sam Bambridge to find letter from Antony Curwen.

Action: Cllr Carol Partington to find Statistics of people on the housing list in Westgate.
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to contact St Saviours with an activity
for pupils to complete – Cllr H Scott to design draft activity.

Welcome the new Town Clerk: 
Cllr Hannah Scott started the meeting with an introduction to Mrs Gill Grey the New Town Clerk for Westgate.

Declaration of interest: No interest declared.

Minutes from the 12th December 2017: All agreed.

Update on Actions from last Meeting:

Actions: Cllr Hannah Scott & David Morrish discussed the list of green spaces that had been sent in to TDC back in March, and that they had a receipt for this list, but Adrian Verral said that he hasn’t received this. This will be put on the agenda for the next full council meeting.
David Morrish suggested that the group ask for a freedom of information request regarding this on-going matter.
Actions: Martyn Pennington sent apologies, therefore Cllr Joanna Cornford to follow up progress with Cllr Martyn Pennington regarding the canopies within the town.
Actions: Cllr Joanna Cornford & Ray Taylor after looking into the covenants concluded that there had been many covenants made all over Westgate, and the only way to find these were through title deeds which would be very expensive. Cllr Joanna Cornford explained that Dr Dawn Crouch & Sally Whitworth from CAAG may be able to help. It was then suggested that Westgate Town Council should maintain the footpaths in Westgate, Mathew White mentioned the walkway from Dent de Lion Road that leads to Minster Road, asking whether this footpath is protected. Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that it does have protection but bridle paths have a higher level of protection. Clarification is needed here.
Actions: Cllr Joanna Cornford suggested putting together an activities sheet before contacting St Saviours School of 2 things that children like and dislike about Westgate. Matthew White suggested including Garlinge School and their thoughts about including a park in the allocated green space. This would gauge the views of the younger children in the area.
Cllr Matt Scott suggested that the age group of the Westgate Youth group were between 10-19 and that they would like to attend a meeting to voice their views and ideas for the area. This would help to gauge the view of the older children in the area. This needs to be organised.

Re the space around the allocation and the new play space Matthew White suggested looking at Darwin forest as they have activity areas within the woodlands, which is something that could be included in the open space. Ray Taylor suggested St. Albans where there were open trees areas, fun basic assault courses (logs to walk and balance on) along the walk and areas to make dens from branches. 

Neighbourhood Plan:

Action: Cllr Samantha Bambridge laid out her work and thoughts of what to include in the Tourism section of the neighbourhood plan.
Samantha also added that keeping the town clean and tidy would be beneficial, this would include adding more bins & parking places within the town, and mentioned guesthouses within the area have dwindled over the years.

Finishing the NP: It was then suggested that the first draft plan is to be completed by March/ April of this year.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that there was an environmental scope document that has to be completed as suggested by Helen Johnson of TDC; Gill Grey suggested that Adrian Verrall would be the person to contact regarding this matter, Cllr Pauline O Connor asked that Gill Grey and Cllr Hannah Scott worked together on this matter.
Mathew White asked how the Margate NP was doing and it was then discussed that Liam from the Margate NP steering group who had previously attended one of our meetings had resigned and that there was no one to take his place to Chair. The group mentioned that TDC know that there is one master plan for ST1 and ST2, when approaching the developers, and Mathew White suggested as Westgate/Garlinge are both together that there would only be one set of policies for the area made by the Westgate NP steering group. 

Re the New Build layout: Cllr Pauline O Connor suggested that there would be variations of dwellings i.e. Flats/ Houses of 1,2,3 & 4 Bedrooms and that we should add col de sacs into our plan to help with traffic calming. 
Concern over development: David Morrish suggested that there are 20,000 houses to be built and Kent County Council did not put the money in, so you only get the roads after the development is under way or completed from section 106 money (from the developer).
And that the Affordable housing to be included within the development is sometimes not developed as come the end of a development the developers suggest they can’t afford to give the land for affordable housing. Rosalind Morton asked if the builders didn’t want to go ahead with affordable housing  can they pay for the houses not to be built? David Morrish concluded that this can happen.

Medical centres in Thanet: It was suggested that there were to be 4 new Medical Hubs in the area and that Acol, Westgate, and Birchington would have a hub in Westbrook with a possibilities of some surgeries within these areas closing in place of this. Also there is a possibility that the A&E in Margate will close and be moved to Canterbury.
Mathew White mentioned that he had watched Question Time and the Minister for Tellford spoke to the Prime Minister about a housing estates that had been completed but had no road infrastructure and also a promised Doctors Surgery had not been built. This is a concern for the group.

Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that David Morrish would take on the role for Roads/ Cycle & Footpaths for the new development, David Morrish Accepts. He suggests that Minster Rd should be widened.

Affordable housing for local people? Mathew White asked who are the main developers as someone had suggested that Millwood homes normally only build big houses. He suggested that Galaford Try may be involved especially for the more affordable homes.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that other NP that she had read had added affordable housing to their plans and that there were stipulations to whom could live in the affordable houses ie only local people. This is an very interesting concept as it may make the housing benefit local people. If we can stipulate that only local people can buy the new affordable houses then we will be able to have a say over who lives in these houses. Surely local people should come first?
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that we contact the housing associations. Mathew White suggested Moat, Gill Grey suggested contacting ALMO East Kent Housing.

Cllr H Scott suggested we should put a leaflet on the website full of information about why we need a NP. Action for next month. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]All actions were repeated and agreed.

Cllr Hannah Scott concluded the meeting by wishing everyone a Happy New Year.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Actions are present at the beginning of these minutes

Next Meeting: 13th February at Westgate Town Council Offices 
                              at 7-00pm.

Members with specific tasks to meet as and when to continue writing their section. 
